## BOARD of SUPERVISORS



City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco 94102-4689
Tel. No. (415) 554-5184
Fax No. (415) 554-5163
TDD/TTY No. (415) 554-5227

## MEMORANDUM

TO: Patrick O'Riordan, Director, Department of Building Inspection

Ken Hu, Structural Subcommittee of the Code Advisory Committee

Willy Yau, Board of Examiners

Lauren Wilson, Pacific Gas and Electric Company

Emily Guglielmo, Structural Engineers Association of Northern California

FROM: Erica Major, Assistant Clerk, Land Use and Transportation Committee

DATE: May 7, 2021

SUBJECT: HEARING MATTER INTRODUCED

The Board of Supervisors' Land Use and Transportation Committee has received the following hearing request, introduced by Supervisor Melgar on May 4, 2021:

File No. 210514

Hearing on the oversight and safety of the construction conducted under the Mandatory Soft Story Retrofit Program to fully evaluate the concerns raised by the Structural Subcommittee of the Code Advisory Committee and the Structural Engineers Association of Northern California, specifically, but not limited to, the risk of gas pipe ruptures; and requesting the Department of Building Inspection, Structural Subcommittee of the Code Advisory Committee, Board of Examiners, Pacific Gas and Electric Company, Structural Engineers Association of Northern California, and other subject matter experts to report.

If you have any comments or reports to be included with the file, please forward them to me at the Board of Supervisors, City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, CA 94102.

cc: Patty Lee, Department of Building Inspection John Murray, Department of Building Inspection Darrin Cline, Pacific Gas and Electric Company Referral from the Board of Supervisors Land Use and Transportation Committee Page 2